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 AUTONUM  
At its first session, the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT), agreed, during its discussions on Task No.7, to initiate a new task to establish an inventory of electronic data products produced by intellectual property offices for the purpose of disseminating their intellectual property information.  The SDWG welcomed the offer made by the Delegation of Romania to prepare the said project brief.  (See paragraph 14 of document SCIT/SDWG/1/9.)

2.
On June 29, 2001, the State Office for Inventions and Trademarks of Romania submitted to the Secretariat a project brief that had been prepared in consultation with other industrial property offices.  The said project brief was presented for consideration by the SCIT Plenary at its seventh session, held in June 2002.  The SCIT Plenary agreed:


(a)
to create a task that would establish an inventory of electronic data products produced by intellectual property offices;  and


(b)
to establish a Task Force to handle such a new task.

The SCIT Plenary also welcomed the offer of the Delegation of Romania to be leader of the Task Force.  (See paragraphs 34 to 36 of document SCIT/7/17.)

3.
Subsequently, the International Bureau (IB) distributed, by e-mail, a letter by the State Office for Inventions and Trademarks of Romania, dated July 11, 2002, inviting those Offices wishing to participate in the discussions to nominate a representative.  In reply to this circular, the Offices nominated 13 representatives.

4.
Upon setting up the electronic forum, the Task Force began its discussions on the basis of the project brief referred to in paragraph 2, above, on August 26, 2002.  As leader of the Task Force, the State Office for Inventions and Trademarks of Romania submitted its report on the proposed inventory on October 10, 2002, for the consideration by the SDWG.  The report of the Task Force is reproduced as an Annex to this document and its Appendix.

5.
The SDWG is invited:


(a)
to consider the contents of the Report of the Task Force as given in the Annex to this document;


(b)
to also consider the endorsement of the Report for presentation at the SCIT Plenary.

[Annex follows]

